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Town of Livermore Falls
2 Main Street
Livermore Falls ME  04254

(207)897-3321


James Long- Chair






Bruce Peary
William Kenniston-Vice                  

   

            James Cyr

Ernie Souther
Select Board Meeting

Tuesday July 18, 2023

Livermore Falls Town Office







6:30pm
All board members present

Residents/public: See sign in sheet

6:30 Pledge of Allegiance

Jim L. explained that because this was the first meeting of our fiscal year that we need to nominate for the chair and vice chair of the selectboard.

Will nominated Jim Long as Chair 

Jim C. made the 2nd 

Vote 3-0 in favor of Jim Long as Chair
Bruce and Jim Long abstained 

Jim Long is looking for nominations for Vice Chair,

Ernie stated he has been in this position for 3 years and thinks there should be someone new.

Bruce nominated Will Kenniston as Vice Chair.

Jim L made 2nd 

VOTE: 4-0 in favor of Will as Vice

Will abstained from the vote

Approval of Minutes of June 27, 2023
Will made 1st motion to accept minutes as written

Jim L made the 2nd motion.

VOTE: 5-0 to accept the minutes from June 27,2023 as written

Old Business: Expanded Town Office hours.

Rhonda stated that she has talked with the staff in the office and together have decided to be open until 6pm on Wednesdays when Brandon is in the office so office staff are not by themselves.

This will be 3 Wednesdays per month, leaving out the 3rd Wednesday of the month, which is admin day, but because of a new person in the office and training is being done, we would not like to start this until September.

The Board agrees with this.

New Business: Annual appointments
Arin Quintel as planning board alternate

Brandon Hobbs as the Health Officer
Rhonda suggested that in the future the town should think about having the health officer and code enforcement officer as two separate positions each having their own person.

Will made the 1st motion to approve the Arin Quintel as Planning board alternate
Ernie made the 2nd motion.

VOTE: 5-0 to approve the two appointments brought before the board.

Ernie asked if completion of training done for Health Officer. Brandon replied with yes.

Ernie made the 1st motion to appoint Brandon Hobbs for Health Officer.

Bruce made the 2nd motion

VOTE: 5-0 to appoint Brandon Hobbs as Health Officer.

Review of Special Town Meeting Warrant:
Interim Town Manager, Rhonda Irish told the Board she has been working on the warrants but there have been some issues so it is not ready yet.The moderator has also not been secured yet but would like to hold the voting on August 15th.  There are some carry forward balances that need to be discussed between the Interim Town Manager and the Board to ensure that the information on the warrants is true and correct.

Ordinances will be available at the town office.
The raise your hand vote will take place at 6pm at the Fire Station on August 15th, 2023
Attesting of Ordinances for the Special Town Meeting.

The mobile food vendor ordinance does need a correction, the correction is that it states a license fee of $200.00 is required however the correct amount should $20.00 for the annual license fee.
Ordinance does state that the Board has the right to make changes as necessary.

Jim L made 1st motion to accept ordinances

Ernie made the 2nd motion

VOTE: 5-0 to accept the 4 ordinances with the change to the Food Vendor Ordinance

Discussion of Mend Cannabis Co.:

Mend Cannabis Co. license came before the board and was voted on but because the vote 
2-2 with 1 select board member out, so basically meant this had neither passed or denied and had to go to Appeals Board. They went through the proper channels and are back requesting their license, the Board made the choice to go through with another vote.

Rhonda suggested that Mend Cannabis be here, and although Jim L agreed he thinks if they believe it will pass that they should move forward with the vote.
Bruce made the 1st motion to accept and approve the application from Mend Cannabis Co.

Jim C made the 2nd motion.

VOTE: 3-1 in favor of accepting and approving the application from Mend Cannabis Co.

Will abstained from the vote because he was not present for the Public Hearing.
Catering and liquor license for Pete’s Pig Souther Barbeque, LLC:
Pete’s Pigs application for catering and serving at a wedding on August 26th at Haines Corner.
Brandon explained that The Golden Pines on Haines Corner Road does not have a commercial kitchen and therefore does not hold their own liquor license.
Jim L made the 1st motion to approve the catering and liquor application for Pete’s Pigs holding an event on August 26, at the Golden Pines venue.

Will made the 2nd motion.

VOTE: 5-0 for approval of license for Pete’s Pigs for Aug 26th
Warrants/Abatements/ Deeds/Quit Claim- Nothing

Jim L. asked about the summer rec funds. Rhonda reported that we have received the $13,000.00 from Jay and the registration fees from the kids which totaled about $10,000.00.
Department Heads: Nathan Guptill stated that he has picked up the side by side and trailer and that he has received a call saying the tracks are in and ready for pick up, and when the time comes that the Highway Department can put the tracks on the side by side to be ready for winter.
Nathan also said that he will be holding a safety course on July 21st and only those that have done the course will be able to drive it.

The Fire Department has hired a few new people and they will be going to Turner for training.

Brandon:

EMA natural hazard update

CEO fees collected since the startup of the fee schedule is roughly $3,612.90.

The Amish is 1 week out from the opening of the farm stand.

Doris stated that since the letters went out for the unregistered dogs the town has collected $3017.00 with $2,200.00 being late fees.

Doris Also stated that since the office staff has sent out the 30-day notices for back taxes on May 8th that the town has collected $316,179.67 in property taxes.

Public Comments: Roger Moulton asked as a resident “How much did the investigation of the previous town manager cost the town? Jim L spoke up and said they did not have the final figure.
Roger also asked the Board to look into the Planning Board and their actions referring back to a recent meeting and would like to have the Board check the Appeals Board and possibly remove a member for their behavior in the recent meeting. Jim L is not sure if the Board can remove somebody from one of the boards or committees and Rhonda will check this out for the Board.

Roger also suggested to the Board they attend some School Board meetings as part of the town.

Jim L made the 1st motion to enter executive session

Bruce made the 2nd motion.

VOTE: 5-0 to enter executive session at 7:10pm

Bruce made the 1st motion to exit executive session.

Will made the 2nd motion.

VOTE: 5-0 to exit the executive session at 7:34pm
Jim L made the 1st motion to enter the 2nd executive session.

Bruce made the 2nd motion.

VOTE: 5-0 to enter the 2nd executive session at 7:34

Bruce made the 1st motion to exit executive session.

Jim L made the 2nd motion.

VOTE: 5-0 to exit the 2nd executive session at 8:06.
Bruce made the 1st motion to adjourn

Jim L made the 2nd motion

VOTE: 5-0 to adjourn at 8:06

Respectfully Submitted by: 

Doris Austin, Town Clerk
